
August 2016

Dear Praying Friends,
This month we celebrate 23 years of marriage and the completion of 22 years of ministry!

Training School
We held the annual BIO Missionary Training School at our
office in June. We hosted our missionaries who are working
with the Deaf. This meant that Stephanie and I either taught
or interpreted each class.

Bill Rice Ranch
I was asked to help preach and teach at the Bill Rice Ranch for two weeks in July. We enjoyed being 
back where our ministry began over two decades ago.

During the first week of camp we saw 4 Deaf trust the Lord as their Savior. There were 6 more who 
trusted Christ during the second week!

Norman was one of the boys in the class that I taught each day during the second week. It was exciting
to have him come to me at the invitation and declare, “I thought I had to be baptized to be saved. I 
thought I had to go to church to be saved. Now I know that I need to trust Christ to be saved.” At that 
point, without any prompting from me, he began to pray and ask the Lord to forgive his sins and to 
save him! Pray for Norman and his spiritual growth.

I was also asked to be part of a team that was preaching to a group of Korean young people who came 
to camp. They are visiting the United States from a school in South Korea. Though they go to a 
Christian school, the teachers knew that many of them were not saved. I was only involved in their 
first of two weeks at camp. During their second week, after we had laid a very clear foundation for the 
Gospel, 10 of the students asked the Lord to save them with 3 others receiving help with assurance of 
salvation. Praise the Lord!

Ethiopian Ministry
On my trip to Ethiopia in December of 2012 I met Bizuayehu Assefa, a deaf pastor who quickly 
became a dear friend. Recently, after suffering a massive stroke, Bro. Bizuayehu passed away in July. 
Pray for his family and for the churches that he helped to lead. If you would like to help support 
Bizuayehu’s widow and the churches in Ethiopia with a financial gift, you can send that to the BIO 
office with his name clearly marked on it.

As always, thank you for your continued involvement in our ministry.

David Peach
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